
 

NEWSLETTER   Term 3: 14th February 2025 

https://sjm.academy 

Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School Reminder: 

 

NO NUTS are to be 

brought in to school. Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 
 

February   Friday 14th : Last day of term 3 
  Monday24th : First day of Term 4 

March  Thursday 6th : World Book Day 
  Thursday 6th : Friends Quiz Night 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

 Key Stage 1 Progress  

 It has been impressive to see the progress that the children in Reception, Y1 and Y2 are making in 
their reading and phonics. They continue to show great resilience and independence as they tackle words, 
they find tricky by sounding out and blending. I love it especially when their little faces light up when the 
adults working with them shower them with praise for their efforts.   

 WW2 Project 

 Year 6 have truly impressed me with their efforts 
linked to their work on WW2. They have created all 
manner of things to reflect their knowledge around this 
topic. I was especially enthralled by this Anderson 
shelter created by Scarlett, complete with light bulb 
and hand sewn bedding! I must confess, I did not even 
know what an Anderson shelter was prior to this week 
and have had to read about it.  

 Upcoming Events 

 Look out for some exciting sporting, science and theatrical events next term. 

St. Andrews have invited us to join them for a production of Moana. Y3 & Y4 will attend the matinee show 
and we are planning to take Y5 & Y6 to the evening showings. More to follow after half term.  
St. Andrews are also hosting their Science events next term -  Y3 and above will watch some fun 
experiments and Y6 will have an additional opportunity to visit the laboratories to conduct some 
experiments... I know they are going to love it.   

 I hope that you are pleased and reassured that I will be staying on for a bit longer. It is a pleasure to 
work with the St John’s Meads community and I really do appreciate all your kind words, encouragement 
and prayer. This truly is a special place; the love and care that is shown to children everyday makes me 
proud to be a part of it. 

 Thank you for all the kindness that you show us here at St. John’s Meads.. Do have a lovely half term!  

Mrs Byroo 



Wellbeing 

As part of our ongoing support from the Me and My Mind East Sussex Mental 
Health Team, we are excited to offer a workshop for parents on 

Thursday, 27th February at 4pm. 

Some of you may have had the opportunity to meet Jon Barron the Me 
and My Mind parenting practitioner during Parents’ Evening yesterday. 

If you are interested in attending the workshop, please complete the 
booking form on the poster below. This will help the team tailor the 
session to best meet the needs of our school community. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Attendance 

We would like to extend a huge thank you to the entire St. John's Meads community 

for your continued support in improving our school attendance. We are thrilled to 

share that our current overall attendance rate is an outstanding 95.3%! 

Well done to all of our students for this fantastic achievement. 

To celebrate this success, we’ve introduced a new focus in our Friday Celebration Worship, where we 

highlight the attendance of different year groups. This initiative is designed to foster a healthy sense of 

competition, encouraging all groups to aim for the best attendance. We’re excited to see how everyone 

will rise to the challenge! 

Keep up the great work, everyone! 

Thank you! 
 

We raised a fantastic £181 for the NSPCC on number day, thanks to all of your donations. 

Amazing! You can see some photos from the day later in the newsletter.  

Wheels wanted! 

If anyone has any good condition scooters or bikes suitable for reception 

age children, please do think of us if you are having a clear out! 

Please send a photo to reception@sjm.academy if you have something 

you are able to donate. Thank you! 





 



 

We have been learning about senses in 

Science and have been using our sense 

of hearing to work out what object was 

in each pot. 

We have been learning to write letters in 

English, starting by story mapping a letter 

to learn it by heart.  

In Maths we have been partitioning 

numbers to 50 into tens and ones. 

We have been writing number 

sentences to show this.  

We explored the way our body changes during exercise. 

Our heart rate increased and so did our breathing.  

Number Day 

activities - 

Place value bingo and 

Snakes and Ladders . 



 

Year 5 are using Multilink cubes as a 

hands-on resource to build a strong 

understanding of fractions, making 

learning fun and visual!  

They have been on an exciting writing 
adventure, creating their own thrilling 
stories! 

Along the way, they’ve developed 
skills in using descriptive language, 
structuring narratives, and building 
suspense to engage their readers.  

The children earnt their marble 
reward for working so hard this 
term, and chose to have a 
pyjama day. Well done Year 5! 


















